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September 23, 2022 

 
               File No. 221002 
 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
49 S. Van Ness Suite 1400 
San Francisco CA, 94103 
 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On September 20, 2022, Supervisor Mandelman introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  [221002] 
 
Ordinance amending the Health Code and Police Code to extend the sunset date 
for provisions governing Medical Cannabis Dispensaries from December 31, 2022, 
to December 31, 2024; and to allow the extension of Temporary Cannabis 
Business Permits for additional 120-day terms through December 31, 2024, rather 
than December 31, 2022; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under 
the California Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of consistency with 
the General Plan, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1. 

 
This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
          
 By:  Stephanie Cabrera, Assistant Clerk 
        Government Audit and Oversight Committee 

 
Attachment 
 
cc: Devyani Jain, Planning Department 
 Joy Navarette, Planning Department 
 Don Lewis, Planning Department 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it 
would not result in a direct or indirect physical change
in the environment.
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